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Triathlon England

West Midlands Regional

MEETING MINUTES

Annual General Meeting
Date: 6th October 2016

Time: 19.15

Venue: West Midlands Water Ski centre




1.
Attendance at meeting

	Rosa Teagle
	Solihull Triathlon Club

	Andy Teagle
	Solihull Triathlon Club

	Mark Stokes
	Warley Wasp Tri

	Heather Stokes
	Warley Wasp Tri

	Duncan Hough
	BRAT

	Lawrence Green
	WMRC

	Richard Cox
	Stratford upon Avon Tri

	David Bessant
	EVT

	Helen Seabourne
	EVT

	Dave Hulston
	Halesowen Tri

	Nicola Goodwin
	Hereford Tri Club

	Yvonne Peers
	Burntwood Tri Club

	Mark Deakin
	Oldbury Swimming & Triathlon Club

	Sam Mountain
	SY Tri

	Jill Johnson
	SY Tri

	John Batchelor
	Halesowen Tri

	Mark Deakin
	Oldbury Swimming & Triathlon Club

	Ed Collins
	Ludlow Junior Triathlon Club

	Angie Fisher
	Nuneaton Triathlon Club

	Gowan Miller
	Nuneaton Triathlon Club

	Jo Acha
	Oldbury Swimming & Triathlon Club

	Christine Bertram
	BRAT

	Alex Sobolewski
	WM Skills School/TRIKS

	Steve Lloyd
	Regional Academy Coach

	Kirsty Outhwaite
	Regional Manager


2.
Apologies received

	Sarah Taylor
	BRAT


	3.
	Welcome/Chair's Report
	

	
	
	

	
	A welcome was given by the chair to all those present followed by a brief report of the activities within the Region during the previous year, including information on the bursaries available from the Region.
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Approval of the previous minutes
	

	
	
	

	
	Those present were asked if there were any queries or corrections required to the previous minutes as taken from the meeting of 8th October 2016.  None were given and thereafter the minutes were duly approved.
	

	
	
	

	5.
	Regional Manager’s Report
	

	
	
	

	
	Kirsty Outhwaite, the Regional Manager gave an update on her written report previously circulated to all clubs on the WM Region.
	

	
	
	

	6.
	Treasurer’s report
	

	
	
	

	
	Andy Teagle as Treasurer provided a summary of the regions accounts, explaining the sums that had been set aside or ring-fenced for specific purposes.  A copy of the accounts was circulated at the meeting and these were approved by the meeting.
	

	
	
	

	7.
	Skills School
	

	
	
	

	
	Alex Sobolewski as Lead Coach for the West Midlands Skills School gave a summary of planned activity, confirming that the first three days were already sold out with the coaching positions also filled.  There would be three more days early next year with two more in the summer.  Alex explained the funding of Skills School and how the programme would be implemented.
	

	
	
	

	8.
	Regional Academy
	

	
	
	

	
	Steve Lloyd as Head Coach for the West Midlands Academy explained the selection/trial process, where emphasis was placed on having a good swim/run background.  He also explained the further progression route for Academy triathletes, including the coaching support offered.


	

	9.
	Junior Report

	
	

	
	Andy Teagle reported in a successful 2016 junior series.  Registration on entrycentral had been successful, which made collating information much easier.  Only 55% of those registered completed enough events to have a ranking, so we will need to look at why that figure was not higher.  The Region came 10th in the IRCs but there were some good individual performances.  Unfortunately there were not enough triathlons in the WM series and this impacted on the IRC team.  Clubs were encouraged to work together if they don’t have manpower/skills etc. to put on suitable events, with tarmac being preferable for bike courses.  A possible link up with the EM for a duathlon for the 2017 series.



	10.
	Election of Committee Members

	
	

	
	The following Committee member were elected by the meeting:


	
	Position

Nomination

Proposer

Seconder

Chair

Rosa Teagle

Dave Hulston

Duncan Hough

Treasurer*

Andy Teagle

Secretary

Lawrence Green

Christine Bertram

Andy Teagle

Web-Master

Christine Bertram

Duncan Hough

Andy Teagle

TE Rep

Sarah Taylor-Hough

Lawrence Green

Gowan Miller

Volunteer/Officials

Coordinator

Helen Seabourne

Sarah Taylor-Hough

Dave Hulston

Young Persons Coordinator

Andy Teagle

Mark Deakin

Lawrence Green

Motor Officials Coordinator

Pete Boettcher

Sarah Taylor-Hough

Duncan Hough

Non-Portfolio 1

Mark Deakin 

Dave Hulston

Christine Bertram

Non-Portfolio 2

Duncan Hough

Heather Stokes

Andy Teagle

Non-Portfolio 3

Dave Hulston
Mark Deakin

Heather Stokes

Non-Portfolio 4

Heather Stokes

Duncan Hough

Dave Hulston



	
	
	

	
	*     There were no candidates for this post.  Andy Teagle volunteered remain in the role rather than leaving it vacant and the meeting agreed that approach.
	

	
	
	

	11.
	Any other business
	

	
	
	

	
	Nicola Goodwin from Hereford Tri Club asked about the feedback that had been promised by TE earlier in the year when they had filled in a questionnaire-questionnaire about potential changes in the membership system (including the possibility of a compulsory membership system).  Lawrence Green (the WM TE Rep for the year) was unaware of the detail on that process but confirmed the current status of the membership project in general, with changes coming through in the new year for certain groups, including coaches and officials.  However, the wider adult membership and the link to event permitting was proving to be a more difficult issue and no significant changes on that are expected in the near future.  Lawrence also confirmed that he would pass on the question of the lack of feedback and also explained that the process for any major changes on the wider membership offering would need to be approved by the TE Council on which all Regions were represented.

Richard Cox from Stratford upon Avon Tri made a plea for clubs to put on more junior triathlons rather than aquathlons to help sustain the viability of the current junior series.  It was confirmed that Shrewsbury Tri were hoping to put on more junior races to have a duathlon, aquathlon and a triathlon.

Gowan Miller of Nuneaton Triathlon Club said that they were looking at a duathlon with tarmac bike section put they would have problems trying to introduce a swim element.  They also had potential access to a BMX track that might be useful for improving junior bike skills.

Nicola Goodwin said that they had the possibility of getting a new cycle track in Hereford and asked for support on from other clubs – it was agreed that Kirsty would follow that up.


	

	12.
	With nothing further to be discussed, the meeting closed.
	





